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Town of Vienna employee arrested on child pornography charges 
 
Tyler Weepie, an engineering technician who has worked for the Town of Vienna since 2016, 
was arrested today by the City of Falls Church Police on four counts of possession of child 
pornography. Weepie, 36, is a Falls Church resident and currently is being held without bond in 
the Arlington County Jail. 
 
The arrest was made by officers participating in the regional Internet Crimes Against Children 
(ICAC) Task Force. The Town of Vienna Police Department has a detective assigned to this 
task force. 
 
“We’re obviously disappointed and disturbed by this news,” says Town Manager Mercury 
Payton. “We support the important work of the ICAC task force and have zero tolerance for 
crimes against children.” 
 
Weepie has been placed on administrative leave. 
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